
 

 

Dear Teachers, Parents, and School Board,  

 

The children in my class have been talking about the proposal that some of 

you have made which is whether or not our school should participate in the 

national “Shut Down Your Screen” week. I don’t think that if we did that, it 

would have a positive effect on the children in our school. There are a few 

reasons that we might want to participate but I weighed it out and I don’t 

think that we should participate. These are the reasons.  

 

One reason that I don’t think that our school should participate in the 

national “Shut Down Your Screen” week is that when we can use 

computers, we can get assignments done faster during the school day so 

that we can move on to other things. For example, when you are given a 

task to type, if you write it by hand, it will take a much longer time then if we 

just decided to type it. If we are given an assignment that we have to do 

research on, we can usually get a lot more useful information from the 

internet then even from a book sometimes. Also, we will be able to move 

on to our next subject much faster because our research or typing will be 

finished.  

 

Another reason that I don’t think we should shut down our screens for a 

week is because the Internet is the most reliable source for information. In 

the article “Is Google Making Us Stupid” it said the internet has the world’s 

best images, writing and ideas. That means that it will have better, more 

honest and reliable information than even a book. The internet lets us 

expand our range of thinking and see things in a different way from 

possibly someone else’s perspective. The internet’s information lets us 

think better and faster. Some people say that the internet is not helping us 

learn and not making us brilliant but I don’t believe that is the case. I’m only 

eleven years old and I have already learned things off the internet like how 

solar power works and how animals like dolphins survive so that is 

obviously a myth. Google and the internet gives us ready and free access 

to information on just about anything.  



 

The last reason that I think that we shouldn’t participate is because overall, 

calling, emailing, texting, or video chatting is more efficient. It takes less 

time and we are in the twenty-first century. We live in a time when it is a 

very normal thing to call or text someone instead of writing to them or just 

going to visit them. It might seem overwhelming and people might say that 

it is making us stupid but I find it fun and interesting to explore. I don’t think 

that I could go a week without music or TV! I couldn’t do it! I know for 

certain people this might not be the route that they want to take and that is 

fine but this world is only going to get more tech-like, it really is.  

 

As you can see, these are the reasons that I believe that we shouldn’t 

participate in the “Shut Down Your Screen” week.  

 

Your friend, 


